

The Chemours Company 1007 Market Street PO Box 2047 Wilmington, DE 19899 302-773-1000 t chemours.com

July 26, 2018

Honorable Woody White Chairman New Hanover County Commission 230 Government Center Drive, Suite 175 Wilmington, NC 28403 RECEIVED

AUG 0 3 2018

BOC OFF.

Dear Chairman White:

On behalf of Chemours, thank you for your recent letter inviting us to participate in discussions about the steps we're taking to achieve our stated goal of a 99% reduction in plant-site GenX and other PFAS chemical compound emissions into the air and water.

As I'm sure you're aware through local media and our submissions to the North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality, Chemours has taken numerous steps and seen significant progress in our emission reduction efforts. We are investing over \$100 million dollars on these efforts, which include the installation of specialized state-of-the-art emission control technology that will make our Fayetteville Works site a best-in-class chemical manufacturing facility for air and wastewater emission control.

As we have offered to other state and regional officials, I would like to invite you and Mayor Saffo, as representatives of your constituents and the leaders of your respective governments, to visit our Fayetteville Works facility to see first-hand the steps we are taking to reduce our environmental footprint. Your visit would provide a valuable opportunity to engage in constructive dialogue about our current progress and future plans.

If you would like to accept this invitation, please have your staff scheduler contact Lisa Randall of our Fayetteville Works site to arrange a convenient date and time for your site visit. She can be reached at (804) 928-5352 or Lisa.Radall@chemours.com.

Regards,

Kathleen O'Keefe

Chemours Product Sustainability Director



The Chemours Company 1007 Market Street PO Box 2047 Wilmington, DE 19899 302-773-1000 t chemoure.com

July 26, 2018

Honorable William Saffo Mayor City of Wilmington City Hall 102 North Third Street PO Box 1810 Wilmington, NC 28402-1810



Dear Mayor Saffo:

On behalf of Chemours, thank you for your recent letter inviting us to participate in discussions about the steps we're taking to achieve our stated goal of a 99% reduction in plant-site GenX and other PFAS chemical compound emissions into the air and water.

As I'm sure you're aware through local media and our submissions to the North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality, Chemours has taken numerous steps and seen significant progress in our emission reduction efforts. We are investing over \$100 million dollars on these efforts, which include the installation of specialized state-of-the-art emission control technology that will make our Fayetteville Works site a best-in-class chemical manufacturing facility for air and wastewater emission control.

As we have offered to other state and regional officials, I would like to invite you and Chairman White, as representatives of your constituents and the leaders of your respective governments, to visit our Fayetteville Works facility to see first-hand the steps we are taking to reduce our environmental footprint. Your visit would provide a valuable opportunity to engage in constructive dialogue about our current progress and future plans.

If you would like to accept this invitation, please have your staff scheduler contact Lisa Randall of our Fayetteville Works site to arrange a convenient date and time for your site visit. She can be reached at (804) 928-5352 or Lisa.Radall@chemours.com.

Regards,

Kathleen O'Keefe

Chemours Product Sustainability Director

de Clor

RECEIVE

AUG 03 20.0

BOC OFF.